PLYMOUTH CITY COUNCIL

N Marlow request-506740-ec4561a5@whatdotheyknow.com

Customer Relations Team

Plymouth City Council Ballard House, West Hoe Road Plymouth, PLI 3BJ

T 01752 398169 E FOIPeople@plymouth.gov.uk www.plymouth.gov.uk

Please ask for: the Information Access Officer

Date: 15 August 2018 My Ref: 901991 Your Ref:

Dear N Marlow

Freedom of Information Request - Elective Home Education

I am writing regarding your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, dated 6 August 2018. I am pleased to tell you that we do hold the information you have requested and I attach our response.

Please note that the information supplied can mostly be re-used in accordance with the Open Government Licence. The council should be acknowledged as the source of the information, but copyright is maintained for all photographs and third party contributions to the information supplied. For further details see http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open%2Dgovernment%2Dlicence/.

If you wish to discuss this letter or the information provided please contact the Information Access Officer using the contact details above. If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled you can request a review by writing to the Information Access Officer stating the reason(s). Following the review, if you remain unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office via their website: https://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/ or by writing to:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Information about the Freedom of Information Act 2000 can be found on the Information Commissioners Office website: http://www.ico.org.uk.

We also have information available on our website: https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/aboutcouncil/accessinformation/freedominformationfoi

Yours sincerely,

Judith Harwood Service Director Education, Participation and Skills

Freedom of Information Request 901991 Received 6 August 2018

Has the local authority outsourced all or any part of its duties and responsibilities in relation to Elective Home Education to third party organisations in the years (from 1st January to 31st December) 2016, 2017 and to the date of this FOI? Please specify in which years EHE services have been/are outsourced.

If yes, please answer the following:

- Q1. Which roles and responsibilities were or are currently outsourced?
- A1. Home Education advisory visits and EHE monitoring
- Q2. Which third party organisation/s held or currently hold contracts with the local authority?
- A2. ACE Schools (Alternative Complementary Education)
- Q3. When do the existing contract/s expire?
- A3. March 2019
- Q4. How much has the local authority paid for these services for each year specified?

A4. £75,000

Please provide copies of any information, instructions, directives etc. supplied by the local authority to any outsourced organisation in support of fulfilling their roles/responsibilities as contracted, redacted if required as per s40.